

Dear Pastor & Friends,

I'm thrilled to share about our recent mission trip to Guatemala in April. Our team partnered with Manos De Jesus (Hands of Jesus), a local organization dedicated to serving families and children. Together, we assisted in building a home for a family in need and participated in weekly programs focused on education, soccer, and spiritual growth.

The ministry's core mission is to share the love of Christ with the community, and we were privileged to be part of it. After each program, the children would gather for devotionals, where they learned about salvation through Jesus Christ. This approach has allowed the organization to effectively reach families with the gospel.

In addition to our mission trip, we've continued to serve as a chaplain at the jail. It's been remarkable to witness God's hand at work, bringing transformation and hope to those we've ministered to. Despite challenges and spiritual opposition, we remain steadfast in our faith, knowing that "greater is He that is within us." I'm grateful for the volunteers who've joined us in this ministry, sharing a passion for spreading the truth of the gospel. Their dedication has been a blessing to me and our team. We appreciate your prayers and support as we navigate the complexities of our ministry. Your prayers are especially needed as we seek to continue preaching the truth without hindrance. Please also pray for my family, particularly my middle daughter, who will soon begin college. This will be our second one in college. As time flies by, we're reminded to "redeem the time" (Ephesians 5:16) and stay focused on our mission. Let's remain committed to sharing the gospel and serving others, trusting in God's guidance and provision.

Please send all support to Matthew New, PO Box 123 Villa Rica, GA 30180, or to Truth Baptist Church, 1097 Bell Road Bremen, GA 30110. Please write Matthew New in the memo area of the check.

Press On! Brother Matthew New

Signature: <u>Matthew New</u>